

PHILIP D. MURPHY Governor

SHEILA Y. OLIVER
Lt. Governor

PO BOX 358 TRENTON, N.J. 08625-0358 www.nj.gov/health

> SHEREEF M. ELNAHAL, MD, MBA Commissioner

March 15, 2019

VIA FACSIMILE AND FIRST-CLASS MAIL

Mary Maples, Chief Legal Officer University Hospital 150 Bergen Street Newark, NJ 07103

Re: Lifting Directed Plans of Correction

Dear Ms. Maples:

This letter is to confirm that staff from the Office of Program Compliance left you a voicemail message yesterday that, based upon the recommendation of the Division of Health Facility Survey and Field Operations, the Department has determined that the Directed Plan of Correction (DPOC) requirements which were imposed on October 23, 2018 and November 30, 2018 are no longer necessary, and therefore the DPOC requirements are hereby lifted.

Should you have questions concerning this matter, you may contact our office at (609) 984-8128.

Sincerely yours,

Gene Rosenblum, Director Office of Program Compliance

Division of Certificate of Need and Licensing

u Kosa Clean

GR/lk Control #s AX 18017 and AX 18022

cc: Alison Gibson (By Electronic Mail)
Stefanie Mozgai (By Electronic Mail)
Jason Mehr (By Electronic Mail)
Louise Steska (By Electronic Mail)
Lisa King (By Electronic Mail)
Jean Markey (By Electronic Mail)